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""Well done, my good and faithful servant ... "
Matthew 25: 21
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33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass and Social Media Guidelines

In addition to Masses being celebrated in Church, St. Mary's
continues to livestream Saturday 4:30 p.m., Sunday 10 a.m.
and weekday 12 noon Masses. Fr. Paul's weekly reflections
and insights on upcoming Scriptural readings are available on
Thursdays at 2 p.m.

To tune into live streams, go to stmarysonthehill.com and click
on Live Streams or the Facebook icon. Live streams are also
available on You Tube @StMary'sontheHill.

e In Church, seating is marked in order to maintain proper so-
cial distancing.

® Please bring your own mask and wear it at Mass. You must
keep your mask on if you receive Communion (note: if you are
not yet comfortable receiving the Sacrament, you may choose
Spiritual Communion.) Communion is distributed in the hand,
not on the tongue. After you receive Communion, remove or
adjust your mask, consume the host, and then replace your
mask.

e Catholics are still not obligated to attend Mass. If you feel
sick, think you may have been exposed to coronavirus, or
remain uncertain or uncomfortable, please continue to stay
home and stay safe.

* \We encourage you to use social media, as well as the bulle-
tin, to stay updated. Printed bulletins are available in Church,
and you can access them each week on our website.

* [f you have not already done so, please download our free
parish app on your smart phone by searching for St. Mary of
the Assumption in the Apple or Android stores. You will have
immediate access to parish news via our website, as well as a
wealth of other resources. These include morning, daytime,
evening and night prayers, the Bible, Stations of the Cross, the
Rosary and more. Please accept Push Notifications on the app
for important, timely updates.

* \We encourage you to use social media, as well as the bulle-
tin, to stay updated. In additionto Facebook and You Tube, you
can follow our parish on Twitter @stmarys716. Printed bul-
letins are available in Church, and you can access them each
week on our website.

Please contact Communications Coordinator Diane Zwirecki
at diane@stmarysonthehill.org. with questions.

Spiritual Communion .y

My Jesus, | believe You are really here in the Blessed
Sacrament. | love You more than anything in the world,
and | hunger to receive You. But since | cannot receive
Holy Communion at this moment, feed my soul at least
spiritually. | unite myself to You now as | do when | actually

37 receive You. FE

Sunday, November 15, 2020

Masses for the Week

Monday — November 16 — Weekday - St. Margaret of
Scotland; St. Gertrude, Virgin
12:00 p.m. (Church) All Souls

Tuesday—November 17 — St. Elizabeth of Hungary,
Religious
12:00 p.m. (Church) Theodore & Angeline
Mashlonik (Estate)

Wednesday - November 18 - Weekday - The Dedication of
the Basilicas of Sts. Peter & Paul, Apostles;
St. Rose Phillipine Duchesne, Virgin

12:00 p.m. (Church) Lawrence Mulcahy

(Revelas Family)

Thursday — November 19 — Weekday
12:00 p.m. (Church) Irene Zurkowski
(Celeste Korzeniewski)

Friday — November 20— Weekday
12:00 p.m. (Church) Joseph Rautenstrauch Family
(Estate)

Saturday - November 21 - The Presentation of the
Blessed Virgin Mary
4:30 p.m. (Church) Elvira Forster (Family & Friends)
7:00 p.m. (Church) Tom Pietrus (Sister, Joan)

Sunday - November 22 - Our Lord Jesus Christ,
King of the Universe
8:00 a.m. (Church) Margena Racho (Friends)
10:00 a.m. (Church) Connie Pierro
(Godchild, Paula Wisniewski)
12:00 p.m. (Church) Kevin Hejmanowski
(In Loving Memory, From Family)

Readings for This Week

Sunday: Prv31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31/Ps 128:1-2, 3,
4-5 [cf 1a)/1 Thes 5:1-6/Mt 25:14-
300r25:14-15,19-21

Monday: Rv 1:1-4; 2:1-5/Ps 1:1-2, 3,4 and 6 [Rev
2:17]/1k 18:35-43

Tuesday: Rv 3:1-6, 14-22/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5 [Rev
3:21]/Lk 19:1-10

Wednesday: ~ Rv4:1-11/Ps 150:1b-2, 34, 5-6 [1b]/Lk
19:11-28

Thursday: Rv 5:1-10/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b [Rev
5:10]/Lk 19:41-44

Friday: Rv 10:8-11/Ps 119:14, 24,72,103, 111, 131
[103a]/Lk 19:45-48

Saturday: Rv 11:4-12/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10 [1b]/Lk 20:27-
40

Next Sunday:  Ez34:11-12,15-17/Ps 23:1-2,2-3,5-6 [1]/1

Cor 15:20-26, 28/Mt 25:31-46
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Christmas Angels from the Bereavement Ministry - Tree of Remembrance

Once again during the Christmas season, a Tree of Remembrance will be placed in the Church by the St. Mary's
Bereavement Committee. This is the 25th year of a very meaningful Christmas tradition. It has become so popular
that the number of angels placed on the tree is limited to a maximum of 250. If you have ordered angels in the
past, please be considerate of those who have never had a loved one remembered so that they may have that
opportunity. Those whose loved ones died in December 2019 or in 2020 will receive an angel if they request one.

The deceased who are named on the Tree of Remembrance will be remembered at a special Mass at 12 noon on
Monday, January 11, 2021. The primary purpose of the Tree of Remembrance is to commemorate a deceased loved
one and to have them prayed for at the Angel Mass, where the name of your loved one will be read. Your angels
can be retrieved after the Mass to be used on your family Christmas tree for years to come.

¢ A form must be completed for each person you wish to remember. Extra forms are available at the Church entrances.

* Forms may be placed in the collection basket or turned in to the Rectory by Wednesday, December 9. This is the last
date that requests can be filled.

e Only St. Mary's parishioners may request angels; however, the name on the angel need not be that of a parishioner.
* Angels must be left on the tree until the January 11 Angel Mass. (Please do not handle them on the tree.)

* Donations are not required, but are gratefully accepted to support the Bereavement Ministry.

* Please check the list of names near the tree after the third Sunday of Advent (Dec. 13) to make sure your request was received.

Please print clearly. You may attach a return address label in the proper section.

Name of Loved One:

First Name Last Name

Person Requesting Angel:

First Name Last Name
Address:
Phone:

Will you be attending the Angel Mass on Monday, January 11, 2021 at 12 noon? Yes No

Enter Names in the Book of Remembrance

The month of November is a time to remember our loved ones. Once again, St. Mary's Book of Remembrance will
be placed in the Sanctuary throughout the upcoming month.

Pages for the names of our loved ones are available at Church entrances. Our Book of Remembrance includes
pages for recording the names of our deceased family members and friends, and also pages to write the names of
loved ones who are still living, to be remembered during November. Each week, prayers will be offered for those
whose names appear in the book. This year, we ask that you bring your own pen for health reasons. Thank you!

: - - Financial Report
Extraordinary Minister & Lector Training Regular 6473125

Deacon John and Barb Owczarczak will offer training for ex- CPL $9,677.61
traordinary ministers of Holy Communion (EMHC) and lec- '

tors next Saturday, November 21 in Church. EMHC training K'/:f”ger I:OW(; 2250(())00

takes place from 8 to 11 a.m. Lector training takes place from ISsion Sunday :

10to11am. All Saints :25.00
- . . Christmas 25.00

In th t of a fi |, these t Il b

n the event of a funeral, these training sessions will be Christmas Flowers 210000

moved to Room 140 (Gathering Room) at St. Mary’s Ele- )
mentary School. For further information, please contact Solemnity of Mary $20.00

Deacon John at ( 71 6) 683-32609. TOTAL $1 4,233.86
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Important Announcement:
All our Faith Formation programs, including Sacramental preparation, have Zoom components.
Links are unique for each session and are available on our parish website.

¢ Family Program: \We look forward to seeing all our Family Program participants today (Sunday, November 15) at our 9a.m.
Zoom gathering. If you have not yet done so, please take time to listen to Fr. Paul’s session on the saints. You may find it very
interesting and informative!

* First Eucharist preparation: For those who were unable to participate in last Wednesday’s First Eucharist meeting for par-
ents and children, our alternate meeting date is today (Sunday, November 15) at 2 p.m.

¢ Middle school students are meeting each Monday from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the Parish Center, up to and including Decem-
ber 14. Our 2021 schedule will be available in December. Zoom sessions will take place Tuesdays at 7 p.m. for those unable
to participate on Monday evenings.

¢ Saturday moming classes for grades 2 through 5 take place from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m., up to and including December 12.
Kindergarten and first grade sessions continue via Zoom. There will be no classes on Saturday, November 28. Zoom sessions
are offered for families unable to participate on site.

¢ High school students are meeting each Sunday from 11 to 11:50 a.m., up to and including December 13, with the exception
of Thanksgiving weekend (November 29). Alternate Zoom sessions are offered on Sundays at 7 p.m.

Thank you for your patience! This is a unique year for all of us.
If you have not yet registered, we understand and continue to welcome you back to our program!

g Update on Thanksgiving Collections

In light of the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic, St. Mary’s Food
Basket Ministry will collect only gift cards and monetary do-
nations to benefit area needy families this Thanksgiving. Gift
cards for Tops and other stores may be purchased through our
Scrip program (note: our first holiday sale takes place today!)
Cards and donations should be placed in an envelope marked
“Thanksgiving” and placed in the collection basket or mailed
to the Rectory. They will be distributed on Friday, November
20.

Also due to precautions related to Covid-19, donations of pies
and other Thanksgiving desserts will not be accepted this year.

It's Scrip Holiday Sale Time!
Today - Sunday, November 15 - 8 AM to 2 PM
St. Mary's Rectory

Support St. Mary’s while you shop by purchasing
Scrip gift cards. Scrip enables you to buy gift cards

from local and national vendors, with a percentage
of every purchase coming back to St. Mary’s. Scrip
may be purchased at this weekend's Holiday Sale or
through St. Mary's Elementary School or Rectory.
Gift cards ordered today will be available for pick-
up at the Rectory this Friday, November 20 after 10
a.m. A second Holiday Sale will be held on Sunday,
December 6.

If you have any questions on the Scrip program,
please email Mary Kate DeMarzio or Jessica Kulpit
at scrip@smeschool.com.

Thank you for your ongoing support!

E &

If you would like to make a donation to the Response to Love
Center, Buffalo, please mail it to Matthew.25 Project, Response
to Love Center, 130 Kosciuszko St., Buffalo, NY, 14212. Thisisa
renovation project dedicated to making repairs to the center's
plumbing, following an unfortunate incident where the pipes
burst recently. For more information on how you can support
the center, please visit responsetolove.org.

Thank you for your ongoing support and generosity!
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Please Support St. Mary’s Calendar Club

New for 2021 is St. Mary's Calendar Club, where for a $20 donation, you may purchase a calendar and have a chance to win a cash
prize each day during the year. Prizes are based on the winning numbers determined by each evening's Lottery three-digit number.
Larger prizes are awarded for holidays, as well as on the first day of every month.

Proceeds benefit the parish and St. Mary’s Elementary School.

* When you purchase a calendar, your name and number will be registered for all daily drawings.
¢ |f no number is drawn, the previous day’s number will be used in reverse.
* Winnings are determined by the amount indicated on each day of the calendar. $50 is awarded on the first day of each month,

with the exception of New Year’s Day, when the prize is $150.

e Each month has at least two days when the prize amount is $50 or more.

¢ All winnings are paid at the end of the month.

Please return the completed form below with your donation of $20 per calendar to:

St. Mary’s Elementary School Attn: Calendar Club, 2 St. Mary’s Hill, Lancaster, NY, 14086.

Name:
Address:
City: State: Zip:
Phone:
If you would like to request a specific three-digit number, please list your choices here. Requests are filled on a first-come-first-served
basis and run from 001-999.
1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6.

For more information, please contact jesskulpit@gmail.com. Thank you for your support!

Woodworkers Needed

St. Mary'’s presents a gift — a handcrafted wall cross — to each
child on the day of their Baptism. Woodworkers are needed
for this ministry.

The specific cross design is up to the woodworker. Crosses
need to fit into a box approximately the size of a shoebox. Our
typical cross size has been approximately 6 to 8 inches tall. Each
cross needs to include a method to hang on a wall.

Approximately 50 children are baptized each year at St. Mary’s.
The quantity of crosses made is also up to the woodworker.

For more information, please contact Deacon John Owczarczak
at (716) 683-3269.

Advent Wreath Kits & Candles

The first Sunday of Advent is November 29. Advent wreath kits
will be available for purchase in the Church following all Masses
beginning next Saturday, November 21 and Sunday, Novem-
ber 22. They will also be available in the Rectory during the
week. Kits are priced at $10 including candles. Replacement
candles are priced at $4 each.

A limited supply of St. Mary's Christmas cards are also availa-

ble. Cards are priced at $10 per box of 16 cards, or three boxes
for $25. Thank you for your support!

[ Fr. Mario Named Parochial Vicar h
at Niagara Falls Parish

Rev. Mario Racho, who has been paro-
chial vicar at St. Mary’s since June 2019,
has been reassigned to St. Vincent de
Paul Parish, Niagara Falls, where he
will serve as parochial vicar. Fr. Mario’s
assignment at St. Vincent de Paul took
effect Monday, November 9.

Fr. Mario was ordained on June 1, 2019
and his appointment at St. Mary’s took
effect June 17. He grew up in Balilihan,
Bohoal, in the Philippines and is a graduate of Philippine
Maritime Institute, where he earned a bachelor’s degree in
marine transportation. He worked at an industrial company
for several years before entering St. Paul’s Seminary, Siland,
Cavite, where he studied philosophy and communications.
He was ordained a transitional deacon in September 2018
and graduated from Christ the King Seminary, East Aurora,
in May of 2019.

We pray for Fr. Mario and wish him all the best in his new
assignment.
- /




33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Fill the Christmas Sleigh
New in 2020: Gift Tags
To Help Make the Season Bright

Every year at St. Mary’s, we collect toys and gift cards for needy
children in the Lancaster/Depew area. The majority of the toys
go to the Lancaster Youth Bureau for its annual gift giveaway.
Others remain here in the parish for our own families who can
use help in making Christmas a little better for their children.
Over the past several years, we have received requests from
parishioners for information so that they can purchase gifts for
specific children and families.

Once again this year, toys and gift cards are being collected for
several weeks. Gifts should be placed in the sleigh unwrapped.
Gift cards, which are helpful to give older children and teens,
may be placed in the box near the sleigh.

In response to requests received this year, "gift tags" are also
available if you choose to buy for a particular child. On the
front of each tag, the age of the child, sizes, and some gift ide-
as are listed. On the back of the tag are instructions on where
and how to return these gifts to St. Mary's. Each child has a
specific identity code.

The sleigh will be set up during the week before Thanksgiving.
All gifts, including those placed in the sleigh and those given
individually, must be dropped off by Sunday, December 13.
The Lancaster Youth Bureau is picking up gifts and gift cards
on Monday, December 14 for distribution in the community.

Non-perishable food and monetary donations to purchase
groceries are also being accepted. These also must be dropped
off by Sunday, December 13.

Thank you for your generosity in making Christmas special for
families in need, especially during this challenging year.

Miission Collection This Weekend
A special collection this weekend benefits our annual
Mission Appeal —for the Diocese of Bomadi, Nigeria.
Thank you for your support!

Offer a Mass for a Loved One

As a special way to remember a deceased love one, or for the
intentions of someone living, please consider offering a Mass
for them at St. Mary’s.

The usual donation for Masses for such intentions is $15. You
may select Mass dates, as they are available. Please contact
the Rectory to schedule a Mass, or send the name of the per-
son for whom a Mass is being offered to: St. Mary of the As-
sumption, 1 St. Mary’s Hill, Lancaster, NY, 14086. Your check
should be made payable to St. Mary of the Assumption. Please
include your name and phone number.

Sunday, November 15, 2020
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"Your sermon was 25 minutes and 30
seconds. | know because my Dad kept
asking how long this was going on."

Llocwse Rermernber- ire %a&ﬁ) QW

Eddie Krajewski, Joan Pomietlarz, Helene Block, Stephanie
Merenda, Rose Marie Nowak, Tracey Rogowski, Richard
Marr, Judith Zielinski, Robert Nye, Joseph Scandurra,
Richard Zielinski, Tammy Bosse Phillips, John Netter,
Bob Beckman, Christine Zgoda, Molly Fleischman, Chris
Nicastro, Thomas Barniak, Patrick Keegan, Jennifer
LaValley, John Zbock, Mary Peterson, Bob Lipiarz, Richard
Wisniewski, Lisa Schmidt, Virginia Nowak, Mark Antonio,
Sr., M. Margaret Benz, Rose Bulman, Erik Slimko, Leigh
Szablewski, Madeline Newman, Stephen Czapla, Kathleen
Slawatycki, Thomas Kostek, Mario Petrosky, Edna Groth,
Alice Ann Ott, Carl Brimo, Sandra Lisowski, Jim Doherty,
Samuel Suzano, Robert Stevens, Robert Niznansky, Monica
Niznansky, Mark Niewiemski, Sr.,, Linda Rugani, Patricia
Singleton, Amy Resetarits, Joanne Koszuta, Shirley Rinow,
Marjorie Schmitt, Michael Schmitt, Augusta Stefano, Barb
Bigos and Barbara Emmons. Also, please remember all
those suffering from COVID-19 - and those who care for

Please Pray for Those in the
Armed Forces...

Raymond Herr, Jeremiah & Rebecca Herr (Air Force), Robert
Napper (Navy), LTC Evelyn Vento, M.D. (Army), Christopher
Pfeil, Jr. (Air Force), Chief Fireman William Noll (Coast
Guard), Capt. Kelly Lelito (Army), Patrick Brotka (Navy),
Capt. Thomas Derion (Army), Col. David J. Roll (Air Force),
LCPL Anthony Celano (Marines), Anthony Celani, Jr., Maj.
Jeffrey Buczak (Army), Lance Corporal Stephen St. George
(Marines), Msgt. Mark T. Braun (Marines), PV2 Jacob C.
White (Army), Maj. Geoff Guinnup (Army), Matthew Banach
(Air Force), Capt. Robert Gold (Army), Capt. Daniel Warner
(Army), Capt. Joshua T. Mertzlufft (Air Force), Sgt. Gregory
Glauber (Army), Capt. Ethan Rugani (Army), Capt. Benjamin
Geblein (Army), Capt. Matthew A. Keysa (Army), Lt. Jacob
Concannon (Air Force), Msgt. Thomas Bain (Marines), 2nd
Lt. Daniel Emerson (Army), MCSN Joseph Calabrese (Navy),
AMAA Vincent DiJoseph (Navy), Staff Sgt. Kathryn Horvatits
(Air Force) and Lt. Marcus Knoll (Navy).
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Staff

paul@stmarysonthehill.org

dave@stmarysonthehill.org
john@stmarysonthehill.org
bob@stmarysonthehill.org
danny@stmarysonthehill.org
andrea@stmarysonthehill.org
therese@stmarysonthehill.org
diane@stmarysonthehill.org
marykate@stmarysonthehill.org
heather@stmarysonthehill.org
carol@stmarysonthehill.org

Pastor Rev. Paul W. Steller ext. 17
Weekend Associate Rev. Msgr. W. Jerome Sullivan

Permanent Deacon Deacon David Jerome

Permanent Deacon Deacon John Owczarczak

Business Manager Robert E. Over ext. 36
Cemetery Director Daniel E. Rinow ext. 34
Director of Music Andrea Ross 330-9182
Director of Faith Formation Sr. Mary Therese Chmura, CSSF~ 683-8564
Communications Coordinator Diane Zwirecki, APR ext. 24
Events Coordinator Mary Kate DeMarzio ext. 12
Parish Bookkeeper Heather Pierce ext. 14
Parish Secretary Carol Kwandrans ext. 10
Parish Trustees Lorraine Bona, John Dryja Pastoral Council Facilitator

School Principal

Kim Kwitowski

683-2112 (ext. 124)

Ministries and Parish Outreach

kwitowskik@smeschool.com

Altar Society Gertrude Wolski 683-0593 Outreach Coordinator Holly Walter 656-9583
Before Cana Marriage Prep Deacon John Owczarczak 683-3269 Bereavement Marilyn Streit 684-9864
Faith Formation Sr. Therese Chmura 683-8564 Care of the Soul Book Club  Diane Knittel 601-7860
Finance Council Dan Stoiber 683-6445 Circle of Friends (Social Group for Individuals With Disabilities)
Junior Ladies Of Charity Marian Snyder 681-2957 Donna Michael 683-0615
Knights of Columbus John Dryja 684-8120 Eucharistic Ministers for the Sick and Homebound

Ladies of Charity Holly Walter 656-9583 Deacon John Owczarczak  683-3269
Liturgy Committee Joe Kugler 681-5448 Evangelization Holly Walter 656-9583
Marriage Rehearsal Ministry Deacon John Owczarczak 683-3269 Food Baskets Elaine Driscoll 683-6445
Meditation & Yoga Diane Zwirecki 683-6445 Funeral Breakfasts Josie Wienckowski 683-4749
Men's Group - The HERD  Frank Pietrantoni 573-6191 Hospitality Ministry Elaine Driscoll 683-8611
Music Ministry Andrea Ross 330-9182 Ministry of Praise Rectory 683-6445
Pre-Baptism Preparation = Deacon John Owczarczak 683-3269 Parish Nurse Ministry LuAnne Brown 681-1202
R.C.LA. Mary Nowak 681-4145 Prayer Shawl Ministry Patricia Kedzierski 681-2284
SME School Kim Kwitowski 683-2112 Prison Ministry Jack Thielmann 684-5777
St. Vincent de Paul Jim Snyder 395-5677 Respect for Life Deacon David Jerome  683-6445
WINGS (Women’s Bible Study) Kim Dobiesz 683-6445 Social Justice Ministry Holly Walter 656-9583
Parish Registration Confessions Communion at home, if they desire to

St. Mary’s welcomes new parishioners at
anytime. Please call the Rectory or register
in person.

Baptism
Parishioners are asked to contact the
Rectory before the birth of a child and to
participate in a program of preparation for
the celebration of Baptism. Baptisms are
celebrated the second and fourth Sundays
of each month at 1:15 p.m. or during any
weekend Mass. A godparent should be

a practicing Catholic and must obtain a
Letter of Recommendation from his or
her own parish. Please call the Rectory for
details and registration.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered
by appointment, by callling the Rectory.
Area Penance Services are offered during
Advent and Lent.

Marriages
Before a wedding date is scheduled,
arrangements must be made with the
pastor at least six months in advance.
Weddings may be scheduled anytime
after 3:00 p.m. on Fridays and before
1:30 p.m. on Saturdays. Throwing of rice,
birdseed, confetti, etc. is prohibited.

Ministry to the Sick
Mass with the Sacrament of the Anointing
of the Sick will be held the third Sundays
of May and November at 3:00 p.m. in

the Church. The sick, shut-ins, elderly

and disabled of the parish may receive

do so. Please contact the Rectory. Please
notify the Rectory when a parishioner is
admitted to a hospital or nursing home.

Bulletin Announcements

Bulletin Editor: Diane Zwirecki, APR
Graphic Designer: Kristen Helwig

Email materials to dianez@stmarysonthe
hill.org at least nine days before the date
of the bulletin in which they are to appear.
Please allow extra time during holidays.

Low Gluten Hosts

Hosts with .01% gluten content are
available at Masses. Please advise the
priest just prior to each Mass that you
will need this host, and receive from that
priest, who is aware of the condition.




